Maureen Weiss – Team 272

Mrs. Weiss has been with Lansdale Catholic Robotics team for about 8 years now. She started when her son was part of the program. Since then she has become integral in all aspects of our team. As a former systems analyst her organizational approach to a project gives it great clarity. She is often the first to ask, "Ok here is what I think needs to be done?" 

She has been fundamental in organizing our fundraisers like the FIRST Lego League. If we have to work with outside organizations it is Maureen that leads the charge. Holding meetings, creating and following up on project plans, writing letters, emails and simply communicating requirements are all part of her skill set our team benefits from every day. 

Besides fundraising Maureen has taken on team projects like animation and marketing. In this respect she organizes the students by setting both short term and long term goals and ensuring that they stay focused to meet these goals. The students benefit because they see a clear progression from start to finish. Students have often commented that without her they would never have finished their portion of the project. The results are clear, projects never taken on before Maureen are completed on time. The result to the students is a new skill set they see in action. 

During these projects, many times, students are over whelmed with the tasks to be accomplished. Often they do not know where to start. Here Maureen will meet with each student to make sure they understand what is expected. In addition she will help them prioritize what they should do first to allow them to build on their success for the next steps. Students have often commented that they were resistant to this at first but realized that without it they would never finish. All of this happens with Maureen's calm domineer.  

At LC we often write many emails, documents, letters, and instructions. One of the things we try to show students is that communications is the way the world works and writing is the instrument to accomplish this. For this to be successful we must take the time to read others work and give feedback on what is being communicated. Maureen is never shy about reading and giving feedback. In the real world as in robots this is a valuable gift. She is taking her time to comment not on spelling or grammar but on substance. Her comments are never destructive but always help to make whatever is being communicated clearer and easier to understand. 

All in all Maureen is one of the reasons we have a strong team with good structure and hopefully a bright future. This recognition is long overdue. 

